Town of Auburn
Highway Safety Committee
June 18, 2014

Present: Mr. Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Police Representative, Lt. Ray Pelton; Mr. Rick Eaton,
Selectman; Mr. Mike Dross and Mrs. Eva Komardais. Mrs. Helen Hiltz was recording minutes.
Old Business

Steam Mill Road Speeding

Chairman Mike DiPietro made the recommendation to reduce the speed limit to 30 MPH in the
Steam Mill Road area at the June 2,2014 Board of Selectmen meeting. Please see the June

2nd Board of Selectmen meeting minutes for a summary of the discussion. The Board of
Selectmen dismissed the request to lower the speed limit on Steam Mill Road.

Request to Provide a Blinking Light at the Intersection Rt. 121, Hooksett Road and Raymond
Road

Chairman Mike DiPietro made the recommendation to request that the NHDOT consider putting
a blinking light at the intersection of Rt121, Hooksett Road and Raymond Road at the June 16,
2014 Board of Selectmen meeting. The request needs to come from the Board of Selectmen

since the road is a state road. Please see the June 16! Board of Selectmen meeting for a
summary of the discussion. The Board of Selectmen determinedthat it will submit a request to
the NH DOT to have a three way red, blinking light and a one way yellow, blinking light at the
intersection. Mr. Herman noted that the town would need to pay for the electricity for the
light.

New Business

Mr. Mike Dross made a motion to recess the Highway Safety Committee for the months
of July and August. Mrs. Eva Komaradais 2"dthe motion. All in favor.

An emergency meeting will be called if needed.

Road Agent Report

Mr. Mike Dross, Road Agent stated that the road crews have been working on shimming and
overlaying Morgan Street and Spruce Lane. Ditches have been redone on Coleman Road and
Depot Road. The crew will be starting work on Margate soon. The crane is currently taking
down big, potentially dangerous trees and limbs throughout town. The bucket truck will be
utilized to finish up some of the tree work in a couple of weeks.

Police Report

Lt. Ray Pelton reported that there were 8 accidents in the past month. There were 5 DWI
arrests. Patrols will be increased in the Spofford Road area. The speed trailer will be placed
on Wilson Crossing Road and Old Candia Road.



The May 21, 2014 meeting minutes were reviewed.

Mr. Mike Dross moved to accept the meeting minutes. Mr. Dan Carpenter 2nd the
motion. All in favor.

Mr. Mike Dross made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. Mr. Dan Carpenter
2"d the motion. All in favor.



